
April 17, 2023

To: Laurie Gharis, Chief Clerk, Texas Commission on Environmental Quality

From Wilbarger Creek Conservation Alliance (WCCA),
Jon Beall, individually and as President of WCCA (Beall)

Anne Brockenbrough, individually and as Vice President of WCCA (Brockenbrough)
Marilyn Kelinske, M.D., individually and as a Board Member of WCCA (Kelinske)

Re: SWWC Utilities Inc (Applicant)
TCEQ Docket No. 2023-0370-MWD
Response to the TCEQ Executive Director’s (Executive Director) and the Office of Public
Interest Counsel’s Response to Hearing Requests by WCCA, Beall, Brockenbrough and
Kelinske

Additional response….

The geographic definition for affected parties was increased in the current contested case over
the renewal of Liberty Hill's discharge permit (WQ0014477001). Last year, TCEQ's
commissioners and the SOAH judges approved the certification of landowners living more than
1 mile downstream from LIberty Hill's outfall as affected parties. Some of these affected parties
are 3 miles downstream, while one is slightly upstream. It was clear that these landowners were
affected from photos of the existing algae in the South San Gabriel River around and below
Liberty Hill's outfall. The city's current permit allows it to discharge up to 1,200,000 GPD, though
on average it was discharging less than 1,000,000 gallons per day as of July 2020.

The draft permit that TCEQ has proposed for SWWC would allow it to discharge up to 800,000
GPD into Wilbarger Creek. This is two-thirds of the current permitted volume for Liberty Hill's
plant. In addition, the volume of existing flow in Wilbarger Creek is substantially less than the
flow in the South San Gabriel River. It's reasonable to assume that just as the algae effect of
Liberty Hill's discharge on the South San Gabriel has extended for more than 3 miles, the
potential algae effect of SWWC's discharge on Wilbarger Creek could extend for a comparable
distance. The standard that TCEQ's commissioners and SOAH judges used for determining
affected parties for LIberty Hill's application should therefore be used for SWWC's application.

Respectfully submitted,

Jon Beall








